H.M. QUEEN ELIZABETH II COMMEMORATIVE COINS AND CORONATION MEDALLIONS

The Imperial Bank has recently received information from London, England that Special Sets of Collectors coins are being struck in the New Year. These coins will be British and will be available for distribution some time in the Spring, but all orders must be made through the bank here prior to December 31st, 1952.

The Coronation medals must be ordered at the same time and the date of their distribution is not yet known. Inquire at the local bank for additional information.

ONE MILLION SAFE MAN HOURS

Employees of the Long Lac Pulp and Paper Company Limited at Terrace Bay, Ont., recently (December 8th, 1952) completed "One Million Safe Man Hours". This achievement was attained as an average of more than 600 employees worked for 255 consecutive days without a single disabling or lost-time injury.

0-0-0

CHRISTMAS DANCE COMING UP

Now is the time to get your baby sitter in line for the Christmas Week Dance. This will be a Community Dance under the Auspices of the Recreation Committee and will be held on December 23rd. (Tuesday and Pay Day)

Music will be supplied by the Terrace Vagabonds.

See next week's "News" for more details.

0-0-0

SEPARATE SCHOOL

A meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Separate School will be held in the Principal's Office of the Separate School on Tuesday, December 16th, 1952 at 4:00 p.m.

> A. R. McColl Sec.-Treasurer.

The Annual Meeting of Separate School supporters will be held in the Separate School on Wednesday, Dec. 24th, 1952 at 7:00 p.m. The purpose of this meeting is to hear the report of the Board of Trustees and elect one Trustee to fill the vacancy on the Board due to expiration of term of office. All Separate School supporters are urged to attend.

P. P. Gombola, Chairman.

0-0-0

AT THE MOVIES

Saturday Matinee - December 13 - 1:30 p.m.
"Down Dakota Way" starring Roy Rogers.

0-0-0

CURLING NEWS

NEW YEAR'S EVE DINCE

Well folks, the Committee running the New Year's Eve Dance tell us that some of you have been asking when Reservations will be accepted...and they have decided that it's none too soon to get the ball rolling on that subject.

Commencing Monday, December 15th you may phone in, or give in person your reservation for a table to the following:

Gertie Bougie - First Aid
Olyve Harrison - Personnel Dept.
Doug Harris - Hudson's Bay Company

A word to the wise - don't delay in getting your party together as it's first come, first served and as you all know, reservations will be limited. Another thing, make your party as large as you can as the choice locations in the hall (and you know where they are) will be given to parties of 8 and upwards.

To the newcomers to our fair community, we want you to know that although the Curling Club sponsors the New Year's Eve Dance each year, it is not strictly for Curlers. All people of the Area are invited and are most welcome - even Curlers.-

Last week we reported that the teams who participated in the Port Arthur Curling Rink opening won 1 game out of 3. They actually played 4 games and won 2 of those. Obviously the writer was "out" for that 4th game. Our apologies.

0-0-0

SCOUT NEWS

The regular Scout meeting will be held this Friday, December 12th, in the Recreation Hall at 7:15 p.m.

DON'T forget the next meeting of the Bronze Arrowhead course for Patrol leaders and Seconds on Tuesday, Dec. 16th at 7:15 p.m. Please have your reading and project assignments completed for this meeting.

Note: The patrol den for this month's meeting will be at the Public School.

0-0-0

STORK CLUB

Congratulations this week to Mr. & Mrs. Scott Mann - a boy on Dec. 6th. To Mr. & Mrs. Norm Bottomley - a boy on Dec. 7th and to Mr. & Mrs. Joe Levesque - a girl on Dec. 9th.

AT THE MOVIES - Saturday Evening - 7:30 p.m. "Okinawa" starring Pat O'Brien. This film deals with the battle experiences of the USS Blake, a destroyer taking part in the battle for Okinawa.